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From the Principalé Janette Scott 

DIARY 
 

Gov. Council AGM ........... 21/03/18 

Good Fridayéééééé.30/03/18 

Easter Mondayééééé.02/04/18 

Report Collection ............. 11/04/18 

Term 1 Ends 2.00pmé é.14/04/18 

 

 

PHHS GOVERNING COUNCIL 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

Wednesday 21 March 2018 
 

7pm in the Staffroom 
 

ALL WELCOME 

Report Collection  
& 

Parent Teacher Interviews 
 

Wednesday April 11 
 

 3.15 pm in the Library 

What a busy month we 
have had! Here are just 
some of the major events 
that our staff and students 
have been involved in over 
the last few weeks.  
 

Term 1 Snapshot reports were issued in 
week 5 and students discussed them with 
their Care Group Teachers and parents to 
work out what improvements they need to 
make before the end of this term.    

Sports Day preparation and pre-activities, 

such as the 1500m runs, tug of war heats 

and high jump competitions were held dur-

ing weeks 5 and 6. The day itself Tuesday 6  

March, was fantastic  thanks to Aaron 

Struck, Mel Rossi, Mike Tanner, Arden Herr, 

Novi Palmer, other staff, students and all 

parents, who dropped in. Our school ovals 

were a sea of blue, green and red because 

the students and staff really got behind their 

houses.  It was great to see the effort put in 

by all students, who participated in the ath-

letics and novelty events or were assistants 

on the day. It was also terrific to see how 

much students from Madison Park and Para 

Hills West Primary Schools enjoyed being 

part of our Sports Day.  

Thanks also to Jodi Hastings for her hard 
work and to the host families and buddies, 
who have been looking after our 11  
Japanese students from Matsumoto Agata-
gaoke High School. Matsumoto  is a  
beautiful city near snow covered mountains, 
north west of Tokyo.  
 
Sincere thanks to Leonie Roberts, Ryan 

McGlade, other staff and the Year 11 Peer 

Support students, who made sure that the 

Year 8 Camp at Victor Harbor was so  

successful.  

More about the year 8 camp in the 

next newsletter. 

 
On Monday 19 March, we celebrat-
ed Harmony Day. Each year, our 
school takes time to reflect on how 
we work together as a community, 
and how we build strong connec-
tions and respect for each other. 
Thanks to Mrs Surman who, with 
help from many staff and community
-based people, developed a half day 
of cultural workshops for all Year 8-
11 students to participate in. Also 
thanks to Mrs Stewartôs Year 11  
Catering students. More about  
Harmony Day in the next newsletter. 
 
Our 2017 Annual Report has just 
been uploaded to the schoolôs  
website. Please have a look and see 
what a successful year it was for our 
students. We are holding our AGM 
at 7pm on 21 March to elect our 
2017 Governing Council.  
 
Finally, Term 1 reports will be availa-

ble for parents and care-givers to 

pick up from the library, from 3.15pm 

Wednesday 11 April. Care Group 

and subject teachers will be in the 

library to talk about your son or 

daughterôs report until 6pm.  

Sports Day 2018 
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Our Year 8 students were extremely fortunate to attend a performance by Steven Herrick on 28
th
 

February. 
Steven Herrick is a renowned and respected poet and author for young people. He has written 22 
books and won numerous awards, including the NSW Premierôs literary Award. He is widely recog-
nised as the pioneer of verse- novels for young people. Indeed, one Year 8 English class has been 
studying one of his verse novels, The Spangled Drongo, this term. 
 
His performance enraptured our students. They were thoroughly engaged and captivated by his performance, which 
was humorous and energetic. Steven involved the audience and showed them many techniques to help them write,  
especially poetry. 

Students were asked to write a comment on Stevenôs performance and these 
included: 
ñI enjoyed his rap and how he made poems using kidôs names. I enjoyed eve-
rything he did, except the part when he had to go.ò  Christina 
 

ñ I didnôt really like it when Steven Herrick left, because I really wanted to hear 
more of his funny poems. I wished it went longer.ò Bella 
 

ñ I really enjoyed Stevenôs stories about growing up and his poetry on the spot 
with names. Steven told fantastic raps that he made up himself.ò Fabiano 
 

ñSteven Herrickôs performance was fun and very funny. I enjoyed every minute 
of it. My favourite bit was when he told us a poem about ten things parents and 
teachers would never say, which was very funny. It was awesome.ò Brianna 
 

ñ I really enjoyed how Steven presented what he was talking about and how he 
used his voice. I enjoyed how he did his rap at the end. I enjoyed how he did poetry on the spot with names.ò Ashton 
 

ñ Steven Herrick shared his books, poems and even did a rap for us. I really enjoyed everything Steven did because he 
was very funny and interesting to listen to. Steven Herrick is awesome!!ò Emily 
                                  
Jenny Fantinel 
English/ Humanities Coordinator 

 

STEVEN HERRICK óPOETRY TO THE RESCUEô 
YEAR 8 ENGLISH PERFORMANCE  

SUMMER 

óSummerô a poem from his book of poems 
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On Sunday, March 11
th
 we welcomed 11 Japanese students from Matsumoto Agatagaoka High School. Since their  

arrival, these students have participated in many activities, both at school and with their host families. As well regular 
English lessons with Kay Brindal, the group has been involved in cooking, technology with Derek Fuller, PE with Aaron 
Struck, Art with Petra Troyn and Dance with Trudy Surman. Thank you to these staff members who offered their time to 
create fun activities for the students.  
 
On Wednesday, March 14

th
, the group visited Gorge Wildlife Park, Melbaôs Chocolate Factory and Hahndorf. They have 

also had two excursions to the city to see Central Markets and Rundle Mall, and have met with students from Adelaide 
University.  Harmony Day provided another opportunity for the Japanese students to join in. They assisted Amy Nairn 
and Jodi Hastings with Japanese cultural activities, and made a presentation at the assembly. 
 
We wish Matsumoto Agatagaoka students all the best on their return to Japan on March 22

nd
. Thank you to the wonder-

ful host families who provided so many amazing experiences for their student. Para Hills High School appreciates the 
kindness and generosity of those families in our community willing to support our school programs, such as the  
Japanese visit. 
If you would like to host a Japanese student in 2019, please contact the school. 

Jodi Hastings 
Amy Nairn 
Japanese Teachers 

JAPANESE STUDENTS VISIT, 11 - 22 MARCH 


